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welcomewelcome
It somehow seems hard to believe that 
another Christmas is upon us. Despite the 
long hard days of lockdown, and the slow 
and steady months of recovery, for all of 
us at the RCC the last year has swept by in 
what seems like an instant.  As for many in 
the charity sector, the last 12 months has 
been one of the busiest periods for the RCC 
in living memory. Despite many challenges 
and sleepless nights, opportunities have 
arisen for the Charity that we could never 
have foreseen pre-pandemic. Not only 
have we been able to widen the reach of 
some of our existing work,  we have also 
opened new doors  and taken bold steps 
into completely new areas of charitable 
activity and impact. 

Our first major success of 2021 came in 
the form of a much needed extension to 
Work.Live.Leicestershire (WiLL) which is  
now funded by the European Social Fund 

Sam Howlett	         Kevin Butcher
     

and the National Lottery Community Fund 
until 2023. Despite the much publicised 
boom in job vacancies across the UK, this 
does not mean that everyone is now finding 
it easy to get into work. All the barriers that 
WiLL was set up to tackle still exist and we 
are delighted to have a bigger and better 
team in place to help even more people 
overcome them.

The extension of WiLL was quickly followed 
by us securing new resource to expand our 
work to support better mental wellbeing in 
rural communities. This came in the form 
of grants from NHS Charities Together for 
our new Changing Connections project, 
and from Leicestershire County Council 
for activities to boost peoples mood and 
help them increase their mental resilience. 
 
We often joke between us that running 
a charity is akin to a game of whack-a-
mole, especially when grappling with the 
endless cycle of securing project funding.   
Our next mole to whack is securing the 
future of Rural Coffee Connect. Funded 
until March, our project to tackle loneliness 
is arguably our most successful and well 
loved project ever. Because of this we exit 
2021 with the focus and determination 
not just to keep the project running, but to 
make it even bigger and better.
 
Wishing you a very merry Christmas!   

f r o m  o u r 
E x e c u t i v e 
D i r e c t o r s

http://www.ruralcc.org.uk/join


S U P P O R T  U S  T O  S U P P O R T  Y O U R  C O M M U N I T Y

STRONGER 
TOGE THER

With your support we can 
do even more to tackle 
issues and disadvantage 
in your local community. 

ruralcc.org.uk/join
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CelebrateCelebrate
The RCC is celebrating being finalists in two categories at 
the Leicestershire Community Champions Awards.

Having been nominated along with 25 
other charities, all of us at the RCC were 
over the moon to be chosen one of just five 
finalists for the Charity of the Year Award 
at the 2021 Leicestershire Community 
Champions Awards. As if that wasn't great 
enough, Sam Howlett (one of our Executive 
Directors) was very flattered to be short-
listed as one of just three finalists for the 
Charity Employee of the Year Award.

Sadly, we weren't lucky enough to end up 
winning an award on the night, however we 
all had a fantastic evening  celebrating with 
the winners, all of whom were amazing and 
very well deserved. Despite not winning, 
the occasion gave us some great exposure 
for the Charity and a donation of a fifth 
of the money raised by the Furnley House 
Foundation on the night.

After the event Sam Howlett said "For 
the RCC to be short-listed as a finalist 
(from over 25 nominations) is fantastic 
recognition of the dedication and hard 
work we all put in as a team. It also shows 
just how far we have come  as a charity 
in terms of our focus, impact, reach, and 
profile. If we keep pushing ourselves , 
you never know, next year we could be 
taking home the trophy!"

Leicestershire Community Champions 
Awards are organised by the Furnley 
House Foundation. More details can 
be found on their website.

furnleyhouse.co.uk



To be shortlisted as 
finalists is fantastic 
recognition of the 
determination and 
impact of our team.
SAM HOWLETT (RCC EXEC DIRECTOR)

““



I would like to nominate the RCC for the wonderful work they do to support 
the less visible issues facing rural communities. In a gentle but determined 
manner the Charity has tackled two big hurdles facing people living in rural 
areas. These are  loneliness and mental well being, the unspoken pandemic 
that effects so many people and has been exacerbated by Covid 19.

Their work has involved the introduction of a wonderful new project, Rural 
Coffee Connect. The Charity purchased and then organised the conversion 
of a van into a mobile free coffee venue for villagers to gather and see a 
friendly face both from their own community and from the lovely charity 
workers. In addition to this simple idea of meeting for a coffee the charity 
has used the venture to sign post people to other networks and areas of help 
and support with many issues as well as loneliness. For many this has been 
their only chance to meet others and have a coffee and informal unloading 
of everyday troubles.

The RCC has worked tirelessly  through out the pandemic planning and 
setting up new ways of helping and supporting people with mental health 
issues. The very nature of lockdown and all it denies us has seen an explosion 
of an already big cohort of people feeling sad, hopeless and depressed. The 
charity has achieved so much not only in reaching  out to sufferers, but by 
highlighting mental health and putting it on the agenda of local communities 
through training and workshops. In particular the RCC has focused on 
Loneliness and Suicide Awareness training, enabling the knowledge and 
expertise of national organisations to reach the depths of rural Leicestershire 
and Rutland. Such work needs to be applauded as it may well enable earlier 
recognition and intervention to save lives or greatly improve quality of life.

Like so many the RCC team has had to learn new ways of working in almost 
impossible situations, but unlike many of us they have used the climate to 
enhance and develop their commitment to help and support others. The 
RCC team should be celebrated for the way that they have continued to 
reach out and offer a listening ear and practical solutions to the less obvious 
but deeply felt things that effect us all.

opinionopinion
We were so heart warmed by the nomination someone 
wrote about the RCC for the Leicestershire Community 
Champions Awards that we couldn't resist sharing it.

““



Tell usTell us c o m m u n i t yc o m m u n i t y
p u l s e  c h e c kp u l s e  c h e c k

Complete our short survey to help our charity support your 
community to emerge stronger from Covid-19.

At the RCC we are working with local authorities and other key partners to help 
communities emerge from restrictions safely and ensure that the needs and priorities 
of local people and groups are understood and appropriately supported. To help 
with this our charity is completing a pulse check survey every couple of months with 

people and groups across our network.

We use the information we gather to 
help shape our own charitable services 
and to provide intelligence to a number 
of networks and partners coordinating 
the response to the pandemic and 
supporting our national recovery. 
These include the national Voluntary 
& Community Sector Emergencies 
Partnership, Leicestershire County 
Council, local health providers, and the 
Local Resilience Forum for Leicester, 
Leicestershire and Rutland. You can 
view the results of our last survey at 

any time on our website.

h t t p s : // f o r m s . o f f i c e .h t t p s : // f o r m s . o f f i c e .
c o m / r / U D 1 E b Z 9 G W Zc o m / r / U D 1 E b Z 9 G W Z

Please complete yours today:

https://www.ruralcc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Rural-Community-Pulse-Check-July-2021.pdf
https://www.ruralcc.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/Rural-Community-Pulse-Check-July-2021.pdf
https://forms.office.com/r/UD1EbZ9GWZ


Our Rural Coffee Connect barista coffee van travels around rural Leicestershire and 
Rutland popping up a safe and friendly space for people to enjoy a cup of coffee, chat, 
and build connections in their community. We offer our coffee without a charge, however 
as they always say, "there is no such thing as a free lunch (or coffee!)". All we ask for in 
return for your drink is a smile and a chat. Recently we have visited some care homes 
where we have seen a huge benefit to residents. At Queens Park Care Home in Glen 

people have told us how much impact 
our visits have made in their community. 
Below is a mood board of some of 
most common words we hear when 
connecting with people through Rural 
Coffee Connect....

Parva we got residents out to 
connect with their community 
over a cuppa and gave them 
the chance to try activities 
and games such as tossing 
the bean bag in the target 
area or colouring in. 



Brian has lived in his village 
for over 30 years. Once 
an active member of local 
groups and organisations, 
over the last five years, ill 
health and the sad loss of 
local family and friends has      

led to him becoming 
more withdrawn and 
isolated. Undergoing 
treatment for cancer 
just before lockdown, 
Brian shielded on his 
own at home for most 
of the pandemic. 

Brian arrived before 
the coffee was even 
hot at our last visit 
planned to his village. 
He apologised to us 
for being so early 
and explained that he 
had seen us from his 
window on previous 
weeks but had not felt

confident enough to come out. He told 
us that he had spent most of the week 
psyching himself up to come out to the 
van and had got up very early that day 
specially to get ready.  

Once he had a drink, and a few other 
people arrived, Brian quickly found his 
old groove (his words!) chatting with 
neighbours about his passion for folk 
music. Although it was our last visit, 
local volunteers plan to continue a coffee 
morning, which Brian is excited to attend.

Brian's Story



TACKLING RURAL
UNEMPLOYMENT

Work. Live.

Leicestershire

We could offer you free, tailored support if you're 
looking for volunteering, work, business start up 

advice or improved wellbeing

CCaallll                    0011445555  885566333300          
EEmmaaiill            hheelllloo@@rruurraallcccc..oorrgg..uukk

This project is funded by the European Social Fund and the National Lottery Community Fund
*Participants must meet all eligibility criteria to be considered for entry onto the programme

We have recruited new members into our 
little outreach family, they have gelled so 
well and have absolutely smashed it, a 
big thank you to all the outreach team 
for their hard work this year. 

Our engagement has been very 
successful this year, covering areas 
such as Countesthorpe, Great Glenn, 
Whitwick, Bagworth and Ibstock. Our 
engagement has consisted of more of 
our traditional outreach with doing drop 
ins in community libraries and village 
halls. We have also been working with 
our colleagues on the coffee van and 
tagging along with them to promote 
our opportunities with The Work.Live.
Leicestershire Project further. It’s been 
great to be able to get back out there 
and be having face to face conversations 
with the public and a free cup of coffee 
(of course!) Along with the face-to-face 
outreach that we have been going from  
strength to strength with our internal

Good WGood WiiLLLL
partners on the project and our 
external ones too! 

We have made many new connections 
with services across Leicestershire 
this year and hope to make many 
more in 2022! Without blowing our 
own trumpet too much, we feel it’s 
safe to say we are becoming strong 
provision for unemployed people of 
Leicestershire to help them back into 
work, education, and training! 

Keep your eye out for us in the new 
year, we plan to be working in the 
areas of Stoney Stanton, Lutterworth, 
Syston, Fleckney, Asfordby and 
Melton Mowbray. 

Happy Holidays 
from the WiLL team! 

It’s the most wonderful time of the year! A time to reflect on all that we are thankful 
for and what we have achieved. Here at the Work.Live.Leicestershire Project we feel 
like we have had a cracking year! 





We caught up with Sarah Callister and Tracey Pollard to find out how the project 
is progressing.  Sarah said "we are really pleased that the project is already ahead of 
schedule on our two year delivery plan". Tracey added “It’s been great speaking to so 
many people in and around Melton and Rutland and understanding how we can help and 
support them and improve their health and wellbeing.  We’ve been out and about in the 
community with our Coffee Connect Van and met some fabulous people, we’ve helped 
people attend local lunch clubs, join local walking and volunteer groups and generally 
just helped them to get out into their local community and enjoy their lives more".

The level of support provided by the project so far has varied from simply finding a 
phone number for someone to order a food catalogue, a helping hand with organising 
transport to a local club or group, or more complex issues such as arranging mental 
health support, home care and evening classes. Every person is supported on a 1:2:1 
basis, with an understanding of their needs and capabilities, with the hope that as their 
confidence and mental health improves, they are able to continue their journey to better 
wellbeing without the support of the project or reverting to old ways.

As one of the seven grants delivered through a 
partnership between three local NHS Charities, 
Leicester Hospitals, Raising Health and East 
Midlands Ambulance Charitable fund the Changing 
Connections project is a big step towards supporting 
people in the community who have felt lonely, isolated 
and vulnerable during the Covid-19 pandemic.   

We know that Christmas is a fabulously festive time 
for most, but for some we understand that it can be 
a very lonely and isolating time, so please, if you, 
your family or friends would like support in your 
local community, contact Sarah or Tracey:

Sarah -  07597 722444 or scallister@ruralcc.org.uk

Tracey - 07752 183044 or tpollard@ruralcc.org.uk

Our new Changing Connections project, supporting 
people in Melton & Rutland who may be over accessing 
health services, is already starting to make quite an 
impression in local communities.

Helping  JohnHelping  John

successsuccess



John is in his mid 30’s living in a rural area of 
Melton. Whilst he lives with family, they work 
long hours which means he is on his own a lot 
through the week and he feels very lonely 
and isolated, increasing his mental health 
issues.  John loves nature and the garden, 
walking and would like to visit Melton more 
(he loves snooker too!) but is held back 
by the lack of public transport and it’s 
unreliability and infrequency.  After talking 
to the Changing Connections Team John now 
receives a weekly phone call and is arranging 
a walking buddy from Peppers, a fantastic 
Mental Health Charity in Melton. He has a 
volunteer gardening place waiting for him at 
a local beauty spot, and transport is being 
arranged to help him to get out and about 
more. Not only will this support help John to 
be more involved in his local community, his 
confidence and independence will grow and 
his health & wellbeing journey will be firmly 
underway.

He lping  JohnHe lping  JohnHelping  Joh n



updateupdate
Having taken on the lead in coordinating the Hinckley & Bosworth Voluntary & Community 
Sector (VCS) Partnership earlier this year, we were delighted to host our first Partnership 
Form in September. We had over 30 people in attendance, giving the us the opportunity 
to introduce our team, update attendees on the aims and purpose of the Partnership, and 
relaunch the hugely popular VCS Making a Difference Fund.  

Future forums will be led by VCS groups and other support partners, offering themed talks, 
case studies, and best practice examples of different VCS activities, projects and events. The 
next forum meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 16th March, 11am – 12pm where Voluntary 
Action Leicester will give a presentation on how to manage volunteers working remotely.  

Making a Difference FundMaking a Difference Fund
Making A Difference offers community 
grants of between £500 to £3,000 to kick-
start new projects within the VCS network 
(volunteer & community sector) or to 
boost the impact of VCS groups across 
Hinckley and Bosworth Borough. Funded 
by Hinckley and Bosworth Borough 
Council and administered by the RCC, it 
offers a quick and easy way to apply for a 
small pot of funding for your community 
project or constituted “ "not for profit" 
charity or voluntary group benefiting or 
operating within Hinckley & Bosworth. 
Unfortunately, Parish Councils are not 
eligible for this funding pot. 

We are pleased to say that over £10,000 
of grants have already been awarded by 
our Grant Panel which includes elected 
members from Hinckley & Bosworth 
Borough Council and representatives of 
the local VCS.



VolunteeringVolunteering
As the lead member of the VCS 
Partnership we have a role to encourage 
and support volunteering in the 
Borough. So far we have been focusing 
on connecting existing charities and 
voluntary groups with local people 
interested in volunteering using a simple 
“matchmaking” approach. Volunteering 
has so many potential benefits including 
meeting new friends, helping others in 
your community, confidence building, 
offered, being a part of the community, 
learning new skills, making a difference, 
taking on a challenge and much more.

If you live in the Borough and would like 
to give some time to volunteering, please 
get in touch via our website. We can link 
you with a wide range of volunteering 
opportunities inside and outdoors and 
from as little as 2 hours. 

ruralcc.org.uk/hbbc-vcs-partnershipruralcc.org.uk/hbbc-vcs-partnership

M e e t  Pat r i c kM e e t  Pat r i c k
Patrick is using volunteering as a way to gain 
work experience. He is giving his time at 
The Atkins Building in hinckley as a Gallery 
supporter. His volunteering includes  assisting 
with building and hanging Atkins Gallery 
displays and exhibitions. 

“Volunteering here has helped me to 
gain confidence. I enjoy being part of 
a team and making a difference in a 
creative way. I’m the third generation of 
my family to work in the Atkins Building.
you can feel the history of the place”



thank
you

The RCC team has been coordinating 
the volunteer vaccination marshals at 
Hinckley Leisure Centre on behalf of 
Hinckley & Bosworth Borough Council 
(HBBC) since July this year.

We would like to take this opportunity to 
thank all the volunteers we have worked 
with for their dedication and support 
during the Covid 19 vaccination roll 
out in Hinckley & Bosworth so far. With 
every person these amazing volunteers 
have helped to receive a vaccination 
they are directly helping to save lives 
across our community. Every person we 
have spoken to has had nothing but 
appreciation and praise for the friendly, 
helpful, and supportive approach every 
volunteer has brought to the role.

v o l u n ta r yv o l u n ta r y
h e r o e sh e r o e s

It is an incredible achievement and 
testimony to their commitment, 
that so many scheduled vaccination 

clinics confirmed over the 
last year have

(continued)



v o l u n ta r yv o l u n ta r y
h e r o e sh e r o e s

(continued) been able to go ahead, with 
volunteer support. An incredible 85,000 
vaccinations have now been administered  
at the volunteer supported site to 
residents from Hinckley & Bosworth and 
the surrounding rural areas.

As the pace of the booster roll out started 
to increase rapidly as we approached 
winter, it became clear that as a charity we 
simply don’t have the resource or capacity 
to meet the demand this was placing 
on our services. As a result we took the 
tough decision back in late October to 
give notice to step back from supporting 
the administration of volunteer marshal 
shifts when our current contract ends 
later this month.

Whilst we will no longer be involved in 
volunteer coordination beyond our last 
clinics on 18th December, it is by no means 
the end of the essential and valued role 
local volunteers  play for HBBC. The time, 
commitment and support of volunteers is 
needed now as much as ever and we wish 
them all well in their future contribution 
to the local effort.

“I  love meeting new people 
on every shift and being 
valued by the community 
for my support of the 
vaccine roll out”

“I’ve found volunteering  
as a Clinic Marshal to be 
a positive experience and I 
feel that I help to make the 
experience a happy one, 
adding to people’s day”

v o l u n t e e r v o l u n t e e r 
V o i c e s . . .V o i c e s . . .



We are Working in partnership with Warwickshire RCC to ensure that 
people running village & community halls across Leicestershire, Rutland, 
Warwickshire and Solihull have access to all the information, advice, 
resources and support they need to confidently manage a welcoming, 
safe and efficient facility.

As we approach the end of 2021, we would 
like to ask all village and community halls 
in Leicestershire & Rutland to complete our 
short 8 question survey. 

The purpose of this survey is to help the 
RCC develop our Halls Together service to 
best support your needs over the next 6-12 
months. In addition, the survey will help to 
identify those village and community halls 
interested in working with us and the Leicester, 
Leicestershire & Rutland Local Resilience 
Forum to develop some new information and 
support resources for village and community 
halls that would like to better prepare for 
future emergencies like Covid-19. 

Have your say in our Village Hall Have your say in our Village Hall SurveySurvey

https://forms.office.
com/r/wnnFiwCZai



Join our facebook GroupJoin our facebook Group

Since the launch of our new Halls Together Facebook 
Group we have 92 representatives join up from across 
Leicestershire, Rutland, Warwickshire and Solihull. Set 
up as a closed group just for those involved with village 
and community halls, particularly trustees and other key  
volunteers, its purpose is to enable you to share your 
experience of running community buildings, learn about 
new resources and policy development, ask questions, 
and discuss shared experiences and topics of interest. 

Get Involved In Village Halls WeekGet Involved In Village Halls Week

@Halls Together@Halls Together

Village Halls Week is a national campaign, highlighting the contribution of England’s 
10,000+ village and community halls. This year ACRE is asking you to commit to....



SuicideSuicide

The RCC continues to provide 
Suicide Awareness training, free 
and open to all. Our sessions 
have been online throughout 
the pandemic so far, however 
we look forward to returning 
to community based settings in 
2022, Covid-19 permitting.

In the mean time, the following 
dates are scheduled for online 
delivery. The sessions are free to 
attend but booking in advance is 
essential:

Thursday 20 January 2022 
(9:30am to 12:30)

Tuesday 8 February 2022 
(9:30am to 12:30)

Wednesday 23 February 2022 
(9:30am to 12:30)

If you are interested in attending 
one of these Suicide Awareness 
training sessions, please email:

mwilbur@ruralcc.org.uk AwareAware
Of those who die by suicide in the UK, 75% are men. 
Yet we know that, as a group, men are less likely to talk about their emotional and mental 
health and are less likely to seek help. We need urgently to talk about this to counter 
the stigma that can be a barrier towards help-seeking. Mental health, physical health 
and social connectivity go hand in hand; therefore, those who either run or attend local 
groups or clubs may be well-placed to spot the early signs of distress amongst their 
friends, teammates, members - and so can be key in encouraging help-seeking.





Goal Goal DifferenceDifference
The RCC was really pleased to support the launch of Goal Difference Leicester hosted 
by Leicester City in the Community at the King Power Stadium. Goal Difference is a 
10-week wellbeing initiative using football themes and stories as a foundation to help 
people who struggle with a variety of mental health, wellbeing, and social problems.

Ex LCFC Captain Steve Walsh talking at the launch of Goal 
Difference Leicester about his own mental health and 
wellbeing following his retirement from football. 

Teams from the RCC and Leicester City in the Community 
hope to support each other in their shared mission to 
improve mental wellbeing across Leicestershire.



GOAL DIFFERENCE LEICESTER

STARTING TUESDAY 18TH JANUARY  
WEEKLY UNTIL 29TH MARCH 

 

T O  R E G I S T E R  Y O U R  I N T E R E S T
E M A I L :  M A T T . B R A Y @ L C F C . C O . U K  

P H O N E  -  0 7 7 1 2  3 2 2  9 9 0

VENUE: 1884 Sports Bar, King Power Stadium, LE2 7FL

TIME: 10.30am-12.30pm

 COST: Free 

GOAL DIFFERENCE IS A FOOTBALL-THEMED MENTAL
HEALTH AND WELL-BEING SUPPORT SERVICE FOR

ADULTS
 



MerryMerry  
ChristmasChristmas



from all at the from all at the 

ChristmasChristmas
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